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Eileen Routhier
Compliance/Regulatory
People’s Power & Gas, LLC
10150 Highland Manor Drive Suite 200
Tampa, Florida 33610

Re: DM 11-066
People’s Power & Gas, LLC

Dear Ms. Routhier:

This letter serves as a follow-up to Staff’s January 18, 2012 recommendation in the above
docket as well as subsequent communications from People’s Power & Gas, LLC (PPG)
in response to that filing. One of the issues addressed in the Staff recommendation
involved PPG’s website including New Hampshire as a jurisdiction in which PPG was
accepting enrollments. There was no indication to prospective customers that PPG’s
supplier registration was pending and not yet approved. We have subsequently visited
the website and noticed that New Hampshire was removed from the enrollment section.
Thank you for your attention to that issue.

In order to complete the processing of PPG’ s application for registration as a competitive
electric power supplier (CEPS) pursuant to RSA 374-F:7 and N.H. Code Admin. Rules
Puc 2000, the following remaining deficiencies need to be addressed,

EDI Testing

In a letter dated January 23, 2012, it was stated that PPG had completed its EDT testing.
Puc 2003.01(d) (1) a. requires an applicant for CEPS registration to provide a statement
from each utility with which the CPES intends to do business indicating that the applicant
has complied with the training and testing requirements for electronic data interchange
(EDI). Although the January 23, 2012 letter states that PPG “has EDT tested in all
Utilities successfully,” PPG has only provided proof that it has completed EDT testing in
the franchise territory of the New Hampshire Electric Cooperative (NHEC). PPG must
supply statements from the other New Hampshire electric utilities verifying that all
required EDT testing is complete. As of February 8, 2012, a check with Public Service
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Company of New Hampshire revealed that while PPG has been in the process of EDI
testing, it has not yet been fully completed. Therefore, PPG might want to confirm the
status of its EDI testing with the New Hampshire electric utilities.

Terms and Conditions

PPG’s application (as well as its website) includes “terms and conditions” that do not
comport with the requirements of Puc 2004.02(b). PPG must file a copy of the terms and
conditions that it will provide to electric customers in New Hampshire for Staff’s review
so that Staff can determine whether PPG has complied with the requirements of the rule.
The rule is available on the Commission’s website, www.puc.nh.gov.

Please provide paper and electronic copies of the requested documents within 30 days of
the date of this letter. Please refer to Docket No. 11-066 in your correspondence with the
Commission.

Sincerely,

Suzanne Ainidon
Staff Attorney

CC: Tom Frantz, Director, Electric Division


